
NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD 
SEVENTH REGION 

NATIONAL BANK BUILDING 

DETROIT, MICHIGAN 

October 28, 1936 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
247c Senate Office Building 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Harold: 

Thank you for your recent letter of 
October 22. Your suggestion that Jim Flower, present 
Sheriff of Summit County, and his predecessor should 
be called as witnesses should be carefully considered. It may be, however, that their appearance will be 
precluded by a limitation on time. Your belief that 
the predecessor is nresently a guest of Uncle Sam 
is correct. The predecessor, Potts, by name, could 
probably give us some interesting information. In answer to your question as to whether he would talk, 
I am inclined to the belief that he would. As a matter of fact, he indulged in too much talking, but 
we might, as a result of an interview with him be 
able to segregate some wheat from the chaff. 

Very truly yours, 

GLP:FHC 


